Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging

Minutes August 10, 2017
The Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging met on August 10, 2017 at Our Lady of Perpetual Help. Vice-Chair Mikelle Rappaport called the meeting to order and thanked hosts for the delicious breakfast provided. Jackie Burke and Vera Morgan from Our Lady of Perpetual Help gave welcome remarks and invited guests to tour after the meeting. 
It was discussed that due to the M.E. Cox Center currently being closed, the nearest adult day care program for Virginia Beach seniors is PrimePlus in Norfolk and the Sentara PACE program. Ellen Duckworth updated the group on the partnership between M.E. Cox and Senior Services of Southeastern Virginia, and said that they are working on reopening as a partnership with SSSEVA.

A petition for a bill to be passed by the Virginia General Assembly mandating accessible entry doors on public buildings, advocated by the organization Lets Open Doors, was announced and will be sent out to the Task Force email list.

After introductions of members, Vice-Chair Mikelle Rappaport introduced our speaker, Donna Harrington who is a Title IV Hearing Specialist with ClearCaptions. Donna assists clients with hearing loss participate in a federal program under Title IV of the ADA to get a captioned phone free of charge. The person must have hearing loss and have a landline phone and internet connection in order to use the phone. The program is nationwide and Donna represents the local area.
A motion to approve last month’s meeting minutes was approved. 
Treasurer, Jackie Burke, reported that we currently had a balance of $2703.49 and 87 members. Last month $76 was paid for the Task Force PO Box and $97 was added to the account from two new memberships and last month’s $17 raffle money for Pennies for Prescriptions. Ginny Brown, Membership Committee, distributed membership applications to our guests and invited them to join the Task Force.

Brandi Smith, chairperson of the Task Force Charitable Fund, announced that the Task Force is awaiting an application from Compassion Advocacy Network. She encouraged more organizations to apply for a donation and stated that an updated application is available on the Task Force website.  
Nanette Birckbichler gave an update about the Greater Hampton Roads Coalition Legislative Meeting. The Peninsula Task Force is moving forward with a Community Breakfast Forum on Aging and extends an invitation to members of all of the Task Forces to attend. It will be held on Thursday, September 21st, 9am-11am at the Brittingham Midtown Community Center in Newport News and they are anticipating 175 attendees. Delegates and government officials have been invited and the focus is on livable communities with regards to the following issues: nutrition, housing, transportation, family support & caregiving. For more information about the event please reach out to Yvette Lyles at 757-344-9771 or ylyles@hospiceofvirginia.com. 
The winner of the Pennies for Prescription drawing donated her share of the winnings so all $26 collected went to the fund.

The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, September 14 at Beth Sholom with guest speaker, Tyler Corson, sharing information on Ageism & How It Affects Us All.
Respectfully Submitted by Mary Dorss
